Dear Immanuel Bible Church,

In our last message we asked you to pray about what the Lord has for us concerning our future with Missions Door. Many have responded with input or encouragement that we have appreciated so much. We asked you to pray about an opportunity before us and after more discussion with my boss, the opportunity was not what I had originally understood it to be, and would not be a ministry opportunity of very much significance.

After taking time to pray for God's direction and peace about what we should do, we have decided to leave Missions Door. As you can probably imagine this decision was difficult and not taken lightly but is the decision that brought us peace in our hearts and minds.

Even though our time with Missions Door has coming to an end, we are so grateful to God for all the things that he did through us. We have been able to work full time in the process of making disciples for Jesus Christ in both English and Spanish. We have had countless opportunities to teach God's word, see people come to know him, and see others grow in incredible ways.

The obvious question that comes up is "What will we do next?" I Kevin felt that this was the first move to trusting God to show us the answer to that question. This is where we were over ten years ago between New Tribes Mission and Missions Door, and God wonderfully lead us. No matter the specifics, we will serve our God until our last day. We both have individual bible studies that we lead and we will continue those and take advantage of other opportunities as God directs. We are also very involved in our church preaching, teaching and spending time with people to influence and be influenced for Christ sake.

We will be calling many people that have prayed for us and have supported us over the years. We would be glad to talk and answer any questions you might have. If you would like to call us, please do so at your convenience at the numbers below. Our formal final day will be the 30th of April. Any funds received after that date will be returned and our office will be communicating with you. We will keep in touch to let you know how the Lord leads us in the coming days.

Waling by faith,

Kevin and Lisa Lewis

Kevin 520 730-2922

Lisa 520 335-7408